
 
 
 
 
 
 

IGR Meeting April 9, 2024 

Call to Order @ 7:00p 
Open with Serenity prayer 
Readings: Preamble, Declaration of Unity, 4th Tradition 
 
Announcements: Katrina G. - The Junction Group is hosting Back to Basics 4/29, 5/6, 5/13, 5/20 from 
7:00p-8:30p 
 
IGR Representative Celebrants for April: 
Tommy - 8 yrs 
Russell - 10 yrs 
Betty - 22 yrs 
Ashley - 1 yr 
Wayne - 17 yrs 
 
Board Member Celebrants for April: 
Johnny - 4 yrs 
 
Group Celebrations for April: 
Our Singleness of Purpose - 35 yrs 
First Things First - 17 yrs 
 
Motion made to accept last month’s meeting minutes, second, all in favor 
 
Chair Report: Annie H. 
March was a productive month. The open house was held on Wednesday, April 2, no one attended. Will 
continue to hold an open house at the Central Office on the 1st Wednesday of each month to encourage 
participation in intergroup. Planning to have an intergroup orientation on May 1st at the Central office 
4:00p-8:00p. The board has come together as a team to fill the responsibilities of the vacant activities 
chair. There is a possible venue for soberstock, more to come next month. A committee fair is being 
planned with a tentative date in September. 
 
Motion made to accept Annie’s report -  2nd, all in favor 
 
Vice-Chair: Dave A. 
Went to Bethlehem to meet with 8 members of YPAA to gather information about what they do. 
Discussion initiated about holding an event in June about YPAA and to create an interest in our area. 
Lehigh Valley YPAA is going to hold a local event. District 41 is having some difficulty, Dave went there 
last week to offer some suggestions.  
Planning to attend H to H 
 
Motion made to accept Dave’s report - 2nd, all in favor 
 



Treasurer: Christine S. 
All the bills are paid, the profit and loss should be accurate, and the report is current. Several groups 
questioned why their contributions are not on the report. Question from the floor about why the cost of 
goods sold and store sales do not match? 
 
Motion to accept Christine’s report - 2nd, all in favor 
 
Secretary: Jackie F. 
March meeting minutes are posted on the website and hard copies are in the back. Went through the 
last six months of sign-in sheets to see what groups are not participating in intergroup. Plans will come 
at a later date as to how we will encourage those groups to get active in intergroup. Made mention of 
the need for committee members. 
 
Motion made to accept Jackie’s report - 2nd, all in favor 
 
 

District 39: Hosted the quarterly meeting. Workshop on 4/20  10:30a-
4:00p “How Miracles Happen” Information on the website   

District 40: Absent 

District 49: District 499 Unity breakfast on 4/27 Information is on the 
website and tickets available at the door 

District 52: absent 

District 53: Workshop on August 27 10:00a-2:00p “Gift of Forgiveness” 

District 59:  Absent 

District 62: Milford Area Group has grown and is very active in serivice 

 
 
Activities: Tiffany P. 
Vacant - (report given by Christine S.) 
H to H is Saturday 4/13 - tonight is the last chance to buy tickets 
 
Archives: Barry M. 
Will be setting an archives display at the district 39 workshop 
 
Central Office: Johnny B. 
Needs help folding meeting lists at the Central Office. Will be stepping down at the end of April. Jess 
from God’s Grace asked what the responsibilities are for the position. Annie offered to give her 
information. 
 
Hot Line: Dee A. 
Vacant 
 
Institutions: Phil C. 
Thanked those who fulfilled the commitments from last month. Geisinger in Moosic is requesting 
meetings. 
 
 



Corrections: Rich E. 
Received a call from Luzerne County and it seems the email was not delivered - this has been addressed. 
There has been no information received from the Lackawanna County Sheriff’s Office regarding the 
clearance forms that have been submitted. Planning to attend the district 39 workshop. Thanked the 
Cunningham Group for purchasing books. The book drive is still open. 
 
Public Information: Dylan 
Vacant 
 
Bob P. Newsletter 
Working on a newsletter for June. Planning to attend the district 39 workshop. 
 
Unity: Joe 
Went to pre-conference sharing on 4/6 
 
Bridging the Gap: Shawn 
Encouraging members to get involved with BTG. There are forms in the back and on the website. Gave a 
brief explanation about BTG. 
 
 
Old Business: 
Coffee at the meeting - maybe next month 
 
New Business: 
The bi-laws will be reviewed starting next Tuesday, 4/16. There will be a zoom meeting for the 
remainder of the review each Tuesday of the month following the IGR meeting until the review is 
complete. A text blast will be sent out with information and a zoom link. In person attendance will be 
held at the Central Office. Projected date for soberstock is July. October is election month. 
 
 
Motion to close @8:19p 
Close with Serenity Prayer 
 
 
 
 


